
 

 

Public Notice of Availability 
Colorado Department of Transportation 

Federal Boulevard Improvements Project between 

West 7th Avenue and West Howard Place 

Environmental Assessment  

Document Availability 
 

The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT), and City and 
County of Denver announce the availability of the Federal Boulevard Improvements Project between West 7th 
Avenue and West Howard Place Environmental Assessment (EA).  All interested stakeholders are encouraged 
to review and comment on the EA.  The comment period for the EA begins on October 15, 2014 and will continue 
through November 14, 2014. 

Preferred Alternative 
FHWA and CDOT have identified a preferred alternative that adds a third northbound lane between West 7th 
Avenue and West Howard Place, a raised median between West 7th Avenue and West Howard Place, upgrades 
the existing pedestrian facilities in compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act throughout the Project 
Area from West 7th Avenue and West Howard Place, and enhances multimodal connectivity. More information 
on the Preferred Alternative, its environmental impacts, and mitigation commitments are included in the EA 
document. 

EA Document Availability October 15, 2014  
Beginning October 15, 2014, the document will be available at the locations listed below for a review and 
comment for 30 days ending on November 14, 2014: 

 

CDOT Headquarters  
4201 East Arkansas Avenue 
Shumate Building 
Denver, CO 80222 

CDOT Region 1  
South Holly Residency  
2000 South Holly Street 

Denver, CO 80222 

FHWA Colorado Division Office  
12300 W. Dakota Avenue 
Suite 180  
Lakewood, CO 80228 

 

City and County of Denver 
Webb Building 
201 West Colfax Avenue  
Denver, CO 80202 

Barnum Recreational Center 
360 Hooker Street 
Denver, CO 80219 

Rude Park Recreational Center  
2855 W Holden Place  
Denver, CO 80204 

Denver Workforce Center at Westside 
1200 Federal Boulevard  
Denver, CO 80204 

The document can also be viewed on the project website at: http://www.denvergov.org/infrastructure/Policy 
andPlanning/CurrentProjects/FederalBoulevard/tabid/442758/Default.aspx  

Comments must be submitted by November 14, 2014.  Comments can be submitted in the following ways: 
 Online: www.denvergov.org/infrastructure/PolicyandPlanning/CurrentProjects/FederalBoulevard/tabid/ 

442758/Default.aspx  
 By email: Karen.Good@denvergov.org 
 In writing:  Karen Good 

201 West Colfax Department 509  
Denver, CO 80202  

 Via fax:  720-865-2676 ATTN: Karen Good 

A public meeting is not planned during the 30-day review period.  A public meeting was held August 14, 2014 at 
the Barnum Recreational Center and there have not been changes to the alternative, impact assessment, or 
mitigation commitments since the event.  However, per 23CFR771.111 (h)(2)(iv) individuals may request a 
meeting during the 30-day review period.  Requests or questions about the comment period, how to comment or 
the EA should be directed to Karen Good at the City and County of Denver (contact information provided above).  
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